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MINUTES OF CONFERENCE CALL MEETING OF THE
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE

A meeting of the CPBN Legislative Committee was held on Wednesday, March 16, 2011
by telephone conference call. A telephone was available for public use in Suite M245 at 4600
Kietzke Lane, Reno, Nevada 8§9502.

The following Committee Members were present at the roll call at 6:20 PM:
Paul Jackson, Committee Chair
Jack Nolle, DC, Committee Member

Also present were CPBN Secretary-Treasurer Ben Lurie, DC, Member Annette Zaro,
DC, and Executive Director Cindy Wade.

Mr. Jackson determined that a quorum of the Committee was present and called the
meeting to order.

Agenda Item 1 Discussion/possible action regarding bill amendments in committee.
Assembly Bill 215 was discussed at length. Mr. Jackson stated that 12 hours of
continuing education for chiropractor’s assistants is the national standard. The Board will need
to make decisions regarding distance learning and face-to-face seminars and if the renewal years
should be changed from the current even-numbered years for all licensees and certificate holders
to even-numbered years for DC license renewals and CAs to odd-numbered years.
The NCA'’s preceptorship bill is not yet available but should be soon.

Agenda Item 2 Discussion/possible action regarding bills on the floor.
There are currently no bills on the floor that we need to watch.

Agenda Item 3 Discussion/possible action regarding all relative bills.
There is nothing new regarding AB 1 and AB 21.

The Legislative Committee meetings will be scheduled for Mondays at 2:15 PM and on
Thursdays at 1:00 PM. The next meeting will be on Thursday, March 24. The Board’s lobbyist
will participate in the meetings.
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Agenda Item 4 Public Comment.

NCA representative Roper Dollarhide, DC, inquired about the status of reciprocity for
DCs performing adjustments at seminars. He was informed that this is not a Legislative
Committee matter and referred him to CPBN President Dr. David Rovetti.

Mr. Jackson moved to adjourn the meeting. Dr. Nolle seconded and the motion passed
with both committee members in favor.

Approved: June 4, 2011

Paul Jackson, Legishative\Committee Chair



